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OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL’S COMMENTS

IN SUPPORT OF THE PROPOSED RULES

The Office of the Public Counsel (Public Counsel) supports the adoption of the proposed rules that mandate the offering of Caller ID service to law enforcement and to not for profit domestic violence intervention agencies and the employees of these agencies.  Public Counsel has supported line-blocking service for Caller ID since the implementation of Caller ID as a new service.  In fact, Public Counsel strongly supported the right of the caller to protect its privacy that in the past Public Counsel has sought (albeit unsuccessfully) a requirement that line-blocking be available to all customers, especially residential customers, for an additional charge while still maintaining line-blocking for law enforcement and domestic violence related agencies at no charge.  However, that matter is beyond the scope of this present proposed rule.  

Public Counsel believes that this proposed rule is necessary for the health, safety, welfare and convenience of the ratepayers and to the public in general.  By ensuring that all calls made from domestic violence agencies are automatically blocked, the location, the privacy and perhaps the lives of the potential victims or actual victims of domestic violence are insulated from discovery by abusers.  Per line blocking advances the ability of law enforcement to conduct its duties while protecting its employees from potential retribution or harassment.

For these reasons, Public Counsel supports the adoption of the rules and asks the Commission to make such rules permanent prior to the expiration of the emergency rule.
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